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On October 5, 2024, Bosco Public School hosted a highly informative career guidance workshop for the 

parents of students from classes IX to XII. The event began with a ceremonial sapling presentation, 

where Ms. Neha Wahi, the esteemed resource person from the RiarPro Counselling firm, was warmly 

welcomed. This thoughtful gesture symbolized the school's commitment to nurturing growth and 

knowledge. Prudent vice principal, Ms. Priya Handa, also graced the occasion. 

The workshop was conducted in two slots to cater to the distinct needs of different grade levels. The first 

slot was attended by parents of students from classes XI and XII, while the second slot focused on the 

parents of students from classes IX and X. This arrangement ensured that parents received targeted 

guidance relevant to their children's current academic stage and impending future decisions. Ms. Wahi 

offered a comprehensive overview of various academic streams and career options, helping parents 

navigate the ever-evolving landscape of higher education. 

Her session covered general diversification across fields, encouraging parents to keep their children's 

options open while preparing for specific career paths. The detailed exploration of opportunities, 

including some lesser-known prestigious universities, served as an eye-opener for many parents. The 

Q&A session that followed allowed them to engage directly with Ms. Wahi, addressing their specific 

concerns and gaining insights into future career prospects. 

The session was informative and empowering, equipping parents with the knowledge to guide their 

children effectively as they approach critical academic decisions. After the session, gracious vice 

principal, Ms. Priya Handa delivered the vote of thanks, expressing her heartfelt appreciation to Ms. 

Neha Wahi for her insightful guidance, as well as to the parents for their proactive participation. 

The workshop was part of an ongoing initiative, as Bosco Public School has partnered with RiarPro 

Counselling firm to provide free career guidance sessions to both students and parents. The event 

marked an important step in the school's commitment to supporting students in making well-informed, 

confident decisions for their futures. Future sessions will continue to be offered at no cost, ensuring that 

students have access to essential resources as they plan their academic and career paths. 
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